
Meeting Minutes
THE REGULAR MEETING of the PLANNING BOARD of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted at the Town Hall, 1 Heady St., Cortlandt Manor, NY on Tuesday, February 2nd, 2016.  The meeting was called to order, and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Loretta Taylor, Chairperson presided and other members of the Board were in attendance as follows:




Thomas A. Bianchi, Board Member (absent)



Steven Kessler, Board Member 



Robert Foley, Board Member 

Jeff Rothfeder, Board Member

Peter Daly, Board Member 

Jim Creighton, Board Member 

ALSO PRESENT:




John J. Klarl, Esq., Deputy Town Attorney
 



Michael Preziosi, Deputy Director, DOTS



Chris Kehoe, Deputy Director for Planning


*



*



*
CHANGES TO THE AGENDA:
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated there will be several changes to our agenda tonight, beginning with the fact that we have been asked to pull the Abee Rose application from tonight’s agenda per the applicant’s request, that’s PB 4-14 so if you should happen to be here for that application we will not be discussing that tonight.  There were several other additions to the agenda including a request from our hospital, The Hudson Valley Hospital to construct an addition to their heating – to the power plant is really what they’re saying.  They want to construct a single-story 3,000 foot building to add to their power plant.  That will be added.  There is also the adoption of the Moratorium to be handled later and finally a change or correction to a filed plat for Valeria.  Those three things will be added at the end of the agenda under ‘old business.’  Can I have a motion and a second to make those changes please, those additions?
So moved, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

*



*



*
ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF JANUARY 5, 2016:
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we will not be adopting our minutes tonight.  We got a situation where some pages were missing and we need to take a look at those missing pages before we can adopt them.  We will adopt the minutes for January 5th at our March meeting.


*



*



*
CORRESPONDENCE:

PB 12-94    a. Letter dated January 21, 2016 from Joe Marazino requesting Planning Board re-approval for the parking of U-Haul trucks behind the Cortlandt Town Center and for an increase in the approved number to a maximum of 24 vehicles.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we’ve discussed that at our work session on Thursday and I think we agreed that we would allow for 20 trucks and we also wanted you to move them further down away from the theater to the other side.
Mr. Joe Marazino stated I understand. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked have you talked with staff?

Mr. Joe Marazino responded yes.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and I actually talked with Tom Eikhof from the Cortlandt Town Center and we have setup a site inspection on Monday, February 8th.  I talked to Mr. Marazino and Mr. Eikhof.  Mr. Eikhof is amenable to the request both for the U-Hauls and for the landscaped material trucks.  The devil will be in the details but Mr. Preziosi, myself, Joe and Tom will go out to the site so I guess I would recommend you refer this back.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I think I would like to do that because when we initially did this we did it as a temporary for you and now, apparently Eikhof is interested in perhaps, or maybe you were, in a lease, a long-term lease so we will probably need to discuss that as a board make sure we’re all happy with that or can approve of that.

Mr. Joe Marazino responded very good.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated just one other thing.  We also talked, looked to see if there’s some landscaping or other barriers that can be installed…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I mentioned that to Mr. Eikhof, the possibility of a fence or making it a little bit more permanent over there.  He is aware of that.  He didn’t say that was fine but he didn’t say it was awful.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated and the other thing we discussed was delineating the types of trucks that would be parked there so that we got a sense of how many and what type add up to 20.

Mr. Joe Marazino responded yes, absolutely.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chair I move that we refer this back to planning.

Mr. Joe Marazino stated that’s it.  Thank you much.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 


       b.
Receive and file the 2015 Planning Board Annual Report

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chair I move that we adopt the 2015 Annual Report.
Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 


*



*



*
RESOLUTION:

PB 4-15      a.
Application of MJD Contracting for Final Plat Approval for a 2 lot minor subdivision of an approximately 2 acre parcel of property located at 16 Hillcrest Avenue, near Grexa Place, as shown on a 3 page set of drawings entitled “Integrated Plot Plan, Tree Plan and Details and Profiles” prepared by John Karell Jr., P.E. latest revision dated November 18, 2015 and on a plat entitled “2-Lot Minor Subdivision of Property prepared for MJD Contracting Corporation” prepared by Robert Baxter, P.L.S., dated November 15, 2015.

Ms. Lisa Cozzi stated good evening, Lisa Cozi with MJD Contracting.  
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we have discussed, and you’ve been here before so we do have a Resolution for you tonight.

Mr. Robert Foley stated Madame Chairwoman I make a motion that we adopt a Resolution #4-16 with the four mentioned conditions.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Lisa Cozzi stated thank you.


*



*



*
PUBLIC HEARING (NEW):

PB 13-05    a.
Public Hearing: Application of Kirquel Development Ltd. for Final Plat approval for a 14 lot major subdivision (13 building lots and an open space parcel) of 38.28 acres of property located at the south end of Mill Court as shown on an 18 page set of drawings entitled “Site Development and Subdivision for Residences at Mill Court Crossing” prepared by Cronin Engineering, P.E., P.C. latest revision dated November 13, 2015 and on a Plat entitled “Mill Court Crossing Subdivision”  prepared by Fehringer Surveying, P.C. latest revision dated October 28, 2015.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated good evening Madame Chair, members of the board.  Good to see you all.  David Steinmetz from the law firm of Zarin & Steinmetz here this evening representing Kirquel Development.  With me this evening Tim Cronin from Cronin Engineering and I’d like to introduce a new colleague of mine, a new associate, Michael Cunningham whom I’m proud to say is a graduate of Panas High School and a resident of the Town of Cortlandt and I thought why not have him start showing up at some Town of Cortlandt Planning Board meetings.  You will be seeing, I think, a lot more of Michael Cunningham going forward.  Pleased to be here tonight in connection with the Mill Court Crossing subdivision, relatively straightforward second phase.  You’ll all recall this was originally a residential subdivision with a number of lots.  It went through a period of litigation between my client and the town.  That ultimately got disposed of.  We came back in a while ago, divided it into phases.  We took care of the first phase which is those portions of the subdivision that had lots on Lexington Avenue.  We filed that plat.  We’re now back in connection with the second phase, the extension off of Mill Court.  Tim is going to walk us through some of the relatively minor but, we think, beneficial revisions that were made to the extension to the creation of those 13 lots and we’re pleased to take that, hopefully to closure and then ultimately file the second phase of the plat.  I’m going to let Tim walk us through the plat itself.
Mr. Tim Cronin stated thank you Mr. Steinmetz.  Tim Cronin, Cronin Engineering.  If you recall earlier versions of this project, we had a loop road on the plan that’s currently up on the screen with the loop essentially connecting about where our detention ponds are, right there and that’s the loop just came right around.  As part of the litigation, a number of lots were eliminated which were pretty much located in the area that’s noted as lot 14 which is the open space parcel and you can see the contour lines there are a little bit closer together indicating a slightly steeper topography so those lots were eliminated.  Because of that and the amount of road work that would be required in steep slopes, the extension of additional impervious areas, we evaluated the site and came up with an alternative which essentially helps everybody.  It’s a shorter road.  There’s less impact to the wetland buffer.  There’s less impervious area.  The amount of disturbance has gone down.  The amount of impervious areas has gone down.  The amount of storm water runoff has been decreased.  There’s been, and this was presented to the board back, I believe at the March 2000 meeting and I think at that time the board felt this was a reasonable alternative.  Since that meeting, we put together the detailed plans for the town to look at and review to detail how the project would be constructed and that’s one of the sheets that’s on the screen right now showing the water, sewer, drainage, the house locations and the proposed grading.  From the project that started a long time ago to this point here, there have been a number of lots reduced.  The amount of disturbance has been significantly reduced and I think that we now have a project that seems to address the concerns of both the applicant and the town and we’d like to see if anybody has any questions.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated this is a public hearing so if you are here to speak on this particular application, please come up, identify yourself and make your comment.

Ms. Nancy Young stated good evening.  My name is Nancy Young.  I live at 9 Mill Court.  I’ve been at a number of these meetings.  I’ve spoken at the meetings.  I’ve been to at least one of the planning sessions.  Obviously this project is most likely going to be given final approval based on what we’re seeing here tonight.  I am hoping that before you do that you can write some things into this Resolution that will protect the current home owners on Mill Court.  In the past I’ve discussed the possibility of blasting on that property.  Blasting was necessary to do the building on contiguous property for Wild Birch Farms and also to build the homes at the top of Mill Court, the homes where I live.  Since this property really is pretty much the same makeup as those two other properties, rock ledges, rocks, etc, I am really going to strongly request that the Town Board will consider writing into this Resolution the fact that some sort of a bond will be required for whoever decides to develop this property which will protect the homes that are currently in existence on Mill Court from any damage that they may incur as a result of blasting on the development property.  I would also like to suggest that due to the water runoff from steep slopes down Mill Court, which continues to happen and the fairly extensive water that we see within the wetlands portion of the property under consideration that any bond set up to protect the current home owners on Mill Court include protection for any damage that’s done to the property as a result of increased water runoff from that developed area.  My other concern now is that Mill Court has not really been asked to sustain any consistent or significant large vehicle traffic in the 23 years that I’ve lived on that street.  I’ll just note that last year after some really, very low temperatures the street started to buckle or heave in an area that had not been problematic before and that’s the same area where that water is running underground, down Mill Court, spilling out onto the cross street that intersects before you get to Red Mill.  I am very concerned about the potential damage to our street with large construction vehicles.  If there’s some sort of prefabricated housing that is going to go in on that street, that means that flatbed trucks are going to be coming in-and-out of our street carrying pieces of those homes.  I for one take great pride in my property.  I think the other home owners on Mill Court do as well and we’d like assurances that, number one, our street can sustain that sort of traffic and that during this construction, which means that we will be living in the midst of a construction zone that our street is going to be maintained in a clean and safe manner.  I appreciate the due diligence that the Town Board has done on this project.  I’m disappointed that you’ve approved it.  I think one of the other issues is the traffic.  Even today, traffic comes into Mill Court seeking a way to avoid the Route 6 corridor traffic just the way traffic turns down Red Mill and uses Strawberry to avoid Route 6 and vice versa.  I think that with the building of this development there will be many uninformed drivers that are going to be driving up into Mill Court, into this development, seeking a way to avoid Route 6 traffic.  It’s already not a pleasant situation with traffic that’s coming down Red Mill and using Strawberry.  I can’t imagine what it’s going to be like to be on Mill Court and have traffic coming through our very small street in attempt to avoid Route 6 traffic.  I hope that the Planning Board will take these issues into consideration and again, I cannot strongly enough emphasize that we want our homes protected from any damage that’s done while this development is in the process of being built, whether it be to our homes or to our street and I really do hope that you will write something into this Resolution that will protect us.  Thank you.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated thank you.  Is there anyone else who wishes to speak at this time?

Mr. David Steinmetz stated Madame Chair, members of the board, certainly to address Ms. Young and address the comments that she made, all of the normal blasting protocols that the town requires in accordance with affable codes will be followed and all of the bonds that the Town of Cortlandt requires certainly will be posted.  In fact, we’re fairly confident that your board and your consultants have done a fair amount of work over the last 10 years to try to analyze the water runoff issues that pre-date any construction on this site and I think as a result of the efforts of Mr. Cronin’s office and the Town’s staff a number of those surface water runoff issues will be mitigated and addressed with the measures that are being installed on site.  

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked any comments from the board or from staff?

Mr. Robert Foley responded I have a few if I could.  I appreciate the comments from Ms. Young, some of which are the same thoughts I have.  Again, in reference to conditions in a Resolution (which I guess would be next month) if we could specify something about construction trucks.  I don’t know whether cut and fill will all take place on the site or whether fill will be hauled in and if so what route because you know Red Mill Road and there’s no other way unless they came up through where you’re going to have an emergency access, a right-of-way down towards South Hill or Armstrong, wherever it is. I guess you can’t come through Wild Birch.  That was ruled out.  You’re kind of blocked in.  I’d be concerned based on past experience in that area with heavy trucks on those roads.  Second, because two other developments in that area: Stonefield and Lockwood Estates were built with modular homes and at the time they were brought up Lockwood and up Red Mill on flatbed trucks and it was a bit precarious and I think at one point on the Red Mill one for Stonefield there was a little incident with the tipping of the house on the steep incline and curvy road.  I don’t know what the alternative would be if it ends up being modular homes, whether it’s using the emergency access or another route.  The other thing, again the resident just brought up, I can see where possibly cars trying to avoid Route 6 bottlenecks would come down Red Mill.  They think they can make the first left and work their way back to Route 6 not knowing that Mill Court is a dead end.  Perhaps the Highway Department could put in, at some point, put in a no outlet sign or dead end sign. 

Mr. David Steinmetz asked is there a sign that exists now?  I gather there is not.  That would be a Town issue on a town road.

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated currently there’s no outlet sign.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated there’s no ‘no outlet’ sign.

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated no ‘no outlet’ sign.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I can see how people are making that mistake who don’t know the area.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated understood.  It sounds like a prudent suggestion.

Mr. Robert Foley stated and then also an issue I had all along, besides the traffic study and all that stuff back then, was the surface and the sub-surface water runoff.  I know there was a hydrologist.  The whole study was done by Susan Fashnact and I hope that we look at that carefully or have something in the Resolution and monitor it if and when the construction begins.  A gentleman who can’t be here tonight who lives on Red Mill Road – his property abuts the applicant’s property.  He’s in the hospital, he can’t be here.  He expressed some concerns to me about, again, the sub-surface water runoff and the sight lines as another person did on Mountain View.  The sight line I already discussed with Town and with Tim.  As you come out of Mill Court, you know you can’t see anything coming up the hill so the existing yew bushes or whatever they are would have to go.  I think they were planted probably when the development was built and then I don’t know about further down.  The gentleman who talked to me on the phone says he has trouble getting out of his driveway, which would be across from Stonefield, because after those bushes there are some cedar trees…
Mr. David Steinmetz stated if I’m understanding Mr. Foley is you should have heard at the work session client-funded substantial contribution to the town quite some time ago to allow for this.  I take it that you’re going to deal with staff to make sure that those measures that my client agreed to pay for, for the town…

Mr. Robert Foley stated that there be a clear sight line in both directions without disturbing the root cellar on the uphill side.  

Mr. David Steinmetz stated also before you go forward because I think – I appreciate both your comments and Ms. Young’s comments about the pre-existing condition on Mill Court because if in fact there’s a pre-existing condition of the road heaving or something of that nature, I know Tim and I are going to want to document that because we appreciate you all bringing that to our attention and Ms. Young, because certainly my client or whoever ultimately develops this property certainly should not be responsible for some pre-existing condition.  I don’t want somebody to think that they caused the heaving of this road and I appreciate the fact that that has been brought up to our attention so we’re all aware of what’s out there.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I didn’t know about that until this evening.  My concerns were the sight lines and the surface and sub-surface runoff and construction trucks.

Mr. David Steinmetz responded yes.  Obviously the sewer stubs that we had talked about last time, as you know Bob, are still part of this.
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is there anyone else who wishes to say anything?

Mr. Mike Preziosi responded I’d just like to address a few comments that Ms. Young had made just to clarify a few of her concerns.  There has been an extensive drainage study that’s been prepared.  It’s currently under review to address all the associated runoff with the development.  It’s being stringently looked at by both town staff and the town consultant.  We are reaching the finish line with that review and I’m sure we have addressed the majority of the concerns associated with the increase and the runoff associated with the driveways, the impermeable areas and the house.  I think drainage concerns will be more than satisfactorily adequately addressed moving forward.  Also, in regards to some of the concerns you had for blasting, the town has a very stringent blasting policy.  We have a local law, local town section dedicated to blasting and also a very stringent policy requiring post-blast surveying that we would have within 500 feet of the development.  In that regard, there is a stringent policy in place to monitor any sort of blasting and the applicant would be required to file a blasting permit before any blasting can occur.

Ms. Nancy Young asked [21:57 Inaudible]
Mr. Mike Preziosi responded sure at any time you can stop by in the Planning office speak to either myself or Chris in regards to the application of comments pertaining to the storm water runoff and the hydrological report, please address towards me and I’d be more than happy to walk you through what’s being proposed and give you an update as to what the design engineer is proposing to mitigate the run off.

Ms. Nancy Young asked was the town aware of the situation last winter with the heaving of the road?  Was that seen by anyone?

Mr. Mike Preziosi responded I can’t answer that at this point.  I can check with our Highway Superintendent to see if there was any concerns or calls.  Have you notified the Highway Department as well?

Ms. Nancy Young responded I didn’t notify anyone.  I was thinking somebody was probably going to come and fix it and then it went down but that was in the area where the runoff spills into it.

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated after the meeting, if you want to give me the addresses to where it’s crossing we can have our crews run out there and take a look at it and properly document it to analyze.

Ms. Nancy Young stated okay.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is there anyone else who wishes to…

Mr. Jim Creighton stated Madame Chair I move that we close the public hearing and direct staff to prepare an approving Resolution.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
PB 12-15    b.
Public Hearing: Application of Yeshiva Ohr Hameir for a renewal of a Special Permit for a University, College or Seminary for property located at 141 Furnace Woods Road as described in a letter dated December 21, 2015 from David Steinmetz, Esq. and as shown on a 3 page set of drawings entitled “Site Plan” prepared by Ciarcia Engineering, P.C. latest revision June 19, 2014 (see prior PB’s 7-09 & 1-13).

Mr. David Steinmetz stated good evening Madame Chair.  David Steinmetz from the law firm of Zarin & Steinmetz here representing Yeshiva Ohr Hameir together with Rabi Yakov Rothberg, Dan Ciarcia from Ciarcia Engineering, my colleague Michael Cunningham and David Wald.  Madame Chair, as you indicated, we’re here simply for the periodic renewal of the Yeshiva’s Special Permit.  It is a requirement of your prior approval that this Special Permit be renewed every three years.  There are no changed conditions.  As Mr. Kehoe’s memo to you dated January 11th indicates, this is technically a type II action under SEQRA.  It is exempt from further review.  There is a mandatory public hearing, that’s why we’re here.  There really is nothing of any significance or substance to report.  I was pleased to see that Mr. Kehoe had the attachments that indicated the Yeshiva has periodically been reviewed and inspected by the town’s departments.  We are prepared to move forward.  I would just simply make mention of the fact that we are anxiously now awaiting the completion of a review by the county Health Department on the sewer line extension which we hope to see constructed which is a pre-condition, you will all recall, to the issuance of a Certificate of Occupancy on the dormitory.  The dormitory, which was approved, can move forward as soon as we finally receive approval on the sewer line.
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked are you expecting it fairly soon?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded we’ve been through quite a process bouncing back-and-forth between the town and the county.  We have now gotten to a point where the town has authorized those documents and plans to be reviewed by the county.  The formation of a sewer district is in the works and we’re quite optimistic that we’re, we believe, finally on the last lap.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated this is a public hearing.  If anyone desires to speak on this particular application, please come up. Identify yourself and your place of residence.

Mr. Joel Benedict introduced himself and stated Lakeview Avenue West.  Just two minor issues that I’d like to know.  I’d like to know if you have been getting the beds and the FISAP reports as far as student enrollment goes at the school.  The beds and FISAP reports were supposed to be collected just to show approximation of the enrollments of the school.  I understand that there’s some overlap between the two but even if it’s double just to see where we are, where we’re going, how much the enrollment has changed.  Also, I noticed on the Resolution on page 3, it says “further it be resolved granting the Special Permit is in harmony with the general purpose and intent to zoning, will not be injurious to the neighborhood and will not change the character thereof, otherwise be detrimental…”  I maintain that this is going to change the character of the neighborhood.  I mean you’re talking a five, six-story building in the middle of the woods.  That’s about it.  Thank you.

Mr. Thomas Correll introduced himself and stated I live at 2 Galloway Lane which is directly across from the planned building.  This is the first I’ve heard about it.  I just got the letter so I’m working all the time and I don’t usually come to these meetings.  This is the first I’m hearing about it.  If they build a five or six story dormitory, it’s going to be directly in between my house and the sunset sinking over Blue Mountain which is one of the reasons I moved up there.  It’s a very residential neighborhood.  The Yeshiva kids are very nice.  They walk the street on Saturdays.  They’re always very polite.  They do, however at times litter; cigarette packs, soda bottles, candy wrappers, things like that, which I have to pick up.  If they’re going to build a larger dormitory and bring more kids and more traffic and construction and you’re taking away my sunset -- my property value is going to be significantly changed, I think for the worse.  I came here to find out how far along this is.  Is this approved already?  Is this going to happen or you know?  No one’s consulted me.  They’re going to take away my mountain, my sunset, my property value.  They’re going to tear up the streets for the sewer.  I have a perfectly working septic tank.  I don’t need a sewer.  I don’t need extra people in my neighborhood.  It’s a very quiet neighborhood.  It doesn’t need more stuff.  There’s a million other places you can build a school, a Yeshiva, anything.  It doesn’t have to be there in the middle of the woods surrounded by residential houses.  I have a daughter and if you’re going to bring in more boys into a school, into her – she’s not going to be able to run around and play in the yard like she wants to play.  She’s 15 now so I have concerns.  Everybody, I’m sure has a nice house and a nice place they live and would any of you want to have anybody come and move into the neighborhood bringing more traffic, more people?
Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I can try to address.  With respect to your question, the dormitory and what we would call the site plan has already been approved.   The case came in 2009 I believe.  The dormitory and the site plan was approved in 2010 and then some modifications to that approval were made, I think in 2012 and then some more bureaucratic paperwork modifications were made in 2014.  They have to come back every three years for the renewal of the Special Permit which Mr. Steinmetz says it’s a procedural action.  The Planning Board has to decide whether this type of use in this type of neighborhood meets the criteria of a Special Permit and they did that in 2010.  They said it did.  They did it again in 2013 and that’s what they’re contemplating today.  It is pretty far along in the process with respect to the building of the building.  There are existing conditions there now.  There are students there now.  There’s a facility there.  It’s for the board to determine if anything has changed in the past three years that makes this no longer meet the criteria of the Special Permit. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked Chris, can you address the size of the building?

Mr. Robert Foley stated the height of the building.

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded it’s nowhere near five or six stories.  I think it’s a two-story building from what I can see on the plan.

Mr. Thomas Correll stated right now they’re below me.
Mr. Steven Kessler stated they’ll stay below you.

Mr. Thomas Correll stated and summer time when there’s a lot of leaves I don’t really notice so much.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated size of the building is not fundamentally changing, it’s just being rebuilt really with almost the same dimensions.

Mr. John Klarl asked where did the five-story come from?

Mr. Steven Kessler responded I don’t know.

Mr. David Steinmetz responded it came from Mr. Benedict.

Mr. Joel Benedict stated the Resolution states that the building height shall not exceed 70 feet.
Mr. Steven Kessler asked which Resolution is that you’re looking at, the number?

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated that’s language in the code with respect to the Special Permit but the building was not approved to be a 70 foot building.

Mr. Joel Benedict stated so then you can change that to 35 feet.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated the town only allows buildings no higher than 35 feet.

Mr. Joel Benedict stated then you can change the Resolution.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I’d have to check, I hadn’t noticed that.  That is an odd number because that would be the equivalent of a seven-story building and I don’t think…

Mr. Joel Benedict stated six.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we don’t have anything in the town that even approaches that.

Mr. John Klarl stated the zoning code permits 35 feet.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated he’s correct.  It is in our code as 70 feet would be permitted in the University, College and Seminary Special Permit, maybe because the writers of this section thought that a college building might need to be that tall but your approval is a two-story building.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated and ultimately the town rules that say it can’t be higher than 35 is what it governs.

Mr. Joel Benedict stated but a Special Permit would override those rules correct?

Mr. Steven Kessler responded yes, but no one is asking for…

Mr. Joel Benedict stated not now.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated yes, but we have to vote on that.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated we’ve already approved this project at the smaller building.

Mr. Joel Benedict stated then there should be no problem changing that to…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated no, probably not.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated but these are findings and they’re meant to specifically refer to the code and so we’re addressing every item that’s in the code to ensure that the Special Permit meets the criteria.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated if I may just simply to say for the record.  That’s simply a recitation in your Resolution of your code provisions.  There’s a list of nine code provisions.  They’re in section 307-50 –B of your code.  That is not this application…

Mr. John Klarl stated the 70 foot height has never been discussed.  It’s never been discussed.  It’s in the code…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated but that’s not a bad question for us to revisit whether it needs to even be in the code separate from this particular application.
Mr. John Klarl stated but you just recited the code.  It’s never been discussed by applicant…

Mr. Joel Benedict stated but the Special Permit is saying that we’re going around code.

Mr. Steven Kessler responded no.

Mr. Joel Benedict stated well if were with code we wouldn’t need a Special Permit.  

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated they need a Special Permit and they could have asked for a 70 foot high building which I don’t think the Planning Board would have necessarily approved but based on the conditions of the Special Permit that’s…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated they’re allowed to operate under part of our code that allows for a Special permit for this type of use.  They have to come back to renew that Special Permit so that they continue to have that use.  That’s what we’re talking about here tonight…

Mr. Joel Benedict stated I look at the Resolution I see 70 feet…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated but as Mr. Steinmetz said, it’s just a recitation of what the code allows.  What governs is what we approved and what we approved was a no more than 35 foot tall building.

Mr. Joel Benedict stated but I’ve also heard at other hearings and other buildings and other developments that the plans that we have might change along the way and…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated but there’s never been a building in this town that’s been over 35 feet and probably never will be.

Mr. Robert Foley stated the hospital but…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated pre-existing.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated but plans can’t change without coming to us and that’s not what we’re voting on.  We’re voting on a Special Permit.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked did we answer your question?

Mr. Joel Benedict stated but when you read the Resolution and it says you can build a 70 foot building…

Mr. Jim Creighton stated no, when you read the Resolution it says – read the parts that say “now, therefore be it resolved” and those are the two things that we’re saying tonight.  That’s all.

Mr. Joel Benedict stated okay, so you clarified that.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated the other part is just our findings.  We need to make sure that this Special Permit fits within the box that the town has created in their code and it has.

Mr. Joel Benedict stated okay.

Mr. John Klarl stated you can be commended for finding a section of the code that we never talk about.

Mr. Joel Benedict stated I should but I don’t study the code.

Mr. John Klarl stated you found something.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated and if I can just clarify one comment that Mr. Correll made and I understand that he hasn’t been here previously.  Your board’s prior Special Permit does set maximum caps on the student occupancy at 225.  That has never been changed.  There’s no request for it to change.  There are no, as your board knows, there are no new students proposed and I thought the gentleman should know that there are no changes other than, as Mr. Kessler indicated, to take an old, dilapidated building that has been there for, or had been there for some 50 - 60 years and replace it with a new code-compliant building.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked did we have in the approval the requirement to submit period reports of the number of students?

Mr. David Steinmetz asked I can’t answer that on the fly.  I can tell you that your last inspection report dated November of 2015 which is attached to this packet, indicates that Holly Haight, the Fire Inspection went out there and actually counted students and beds and calculated that the current occupancy as of November 16th, 2015 was 199.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated that’s part of – in answer to the public comment, in reality, the way we confirm the beds is by the Fire Inspector’s inspection each fall.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated we all determine collectively six years ago that because of the FISAP and beds reports having different dates for different filing requirements the most accurate empirical way to do this was actually to have somebody go out there and count and Holly’s been doing that for the last six or seven years.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is there anybody else who wants to address this particular application?

Mr. Lowell Knauer stated I live on Roberta Drive and what I understand we’re doing tonight is approving or not approving the Special Permit to continue – I was wondering if there had been any findings over the past three years that would preclude that Special Permit from being issued, anything from a fire code perspective or anything like that.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we have the letters and the reports that they make and they send them to staff and then to us…

Mr. Lowell Knauer asked ‘they’ meaning who?  I’m sorry.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated each fall our Code Enforcement office and our Fire Inspector’s required to inspect the premises and give a report back and they check with the county Health Department also with respect to any violations.  That information is provided to the Planning Board for them to use as they contemplate renewing the permit.  If something had come up in the past two or three years given those reports, and I think sometimes there’s minor violations from the Health Department and those are immediately addressed but that’s why we keep track of it each year so nothing grows and gets out of control.

Mr. Lowell Knauer asked so nothing was reported over the past three years, any violations or anything like that?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded correct.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated other than notations about septic issues that were corrected and is planned to be corrected with the construction.

Mr. Lowell Knauer stated [40:15 inaudible] were plans to be corrected.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated their approvals or they’re seeking approvals from the Health Department.  They can’t just build the new sewer line without the Health Department giving them the full okay so their septic system has been addressed with the Health Department on an on-going basis but obviously the way to fix it is to have the sewer system and that’s what they have the approval to do.

Mr. Lowell Knauer asked what about the cost of the Special Permit going forward as far as cost of infrastructure on the town of fire, police and things like that or potential costs.  Is that being addressed somehow?
Mr. Chris Kehoe responded that would have been addressed during the original site plan approval when the Planning Board had to analyze…

Mr. Lowell Knauer stated I mean for the Special Permit.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated well, the Special Permit governs whether the use can be there and then they also got site plan approval to rebuild the dormitory on site.  As part of the review of all of that, the Planning Board determined when they approved it that there would be no adverse impacts to town services by permitting this to continue and by building a new dormitory.

Mr. Lowell Knauer asked does that still apply going forward then for the next three years?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded unless the Planning Board says it doesn’t but yes I think it still applies.  Yes.

Mr. Lowell Knauer asked so there’s no other added cost or anything going forward by approving this Special Permit for the next three years.  Added cost to police, fire or potential added cost, infrastructure to the roads and construction and things like that?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded no.

Mr. Lowell Knauer asked really?  So, the fact that the Special Permit is being extended does not add any cost to the town whatsoever?

Mr. Steven Kessler responded no more than the cost that we evaluated during the original approval.

Mr. Lowell Knauer asked three years ago?  The town costs have not increased over that period of time so that going forward there’s such an increase as well?

Mr. John Klarl responded if someone did the calculation it might be the case but it’s like anything that exists in the town…

Mr. Lowell Knauer stated if someone did that calculation.  Is the Town Board going to do that calculation or the applicant?  How is that going to be determined?

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder responded it’s like any project that’s done.  We don’t look at it every year and decide whether it costs more and then you close it because it cost…

Mr. Lowell Knauer stated well maybe the town should understand that and try to look at that because going forward is for the next three years it’s going to…

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked what would you do?  You’d suggest that if prices, I mean inflation always goes up so you suggest that policing costs more or maintain the road you should close it down?

Mr. Lowell Knauer responded no, I suggest that the board looks at that and determines what that cost should be…

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked so if you were building a development and we approved it…

Mr. Lowell Knauer stated we’re not talking about me potentially building a development, we’re talking about…

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked what are you suggesting?  I don’t understand what you’re suggesting that if we found out that the cost were higher than they were six years ago…

Mr. Lowell Knauer responded no, no, no going forward from now for the next three years.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated well costs will probably go up in the next three years because costs always go up.

Mr. Lowell Knauer asked so how are those costs going to be covered for the next three years?

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder responded the same way they’ve been covered the last six years?

Mr. Lowell Knauer asked which is how?

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder responded the town will pay.  The owners of the property will pay.

Mr. Lowell Knauer asked so everybody pays for these extra costs going forward, is that correct?

Mr. Steven Kessler responded right.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated for the town’s cost of course, like every other…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated when the services costs go up whether you pay the staff, whether you pay the police, whatever, you yourself are using the increased cost of services and you’re paying for it.

Mr. Lowell Knauer stated and I pay for those taxes going forward, right, I pay for those extra services.  Are these extra services that this Special Permit is going to allow going to be covered somehow other than…

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated we don’t know there’s any extra services than there were six years ago.

Mr. Lowell Knauer asked I’m sorry, say that again…

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated we don’t know that there are any extra – well there are no extra services than there were six years ago.

Mr. Lowell Knauer asked so going forward there’s no increase in cost of police or fire…

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder responded every service is always going to up.  It goes up for everything.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated all we’re saying is if the service level stays the same, certainly the costs are going to up as they do for all of us but you’re suggesting that there is some intensity of services that is going be required by this…

Mr. Lowell Knauer stated no I’m not suggesting the intensity, I’m saying that because of the Special Permit there will be increased costs that somebody else needs to bare and you know…

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated maybe there will be increased costs, maybe there’ll be deflation, costs may go down.  We don’t know.  We can’t predict that.

Mr. Lowell Knauer asked how can the board plan for that then?  Plan for the unknown?

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded I don’t know where you’re going with this.  Do you have something very specific that you want to put into the record for us because I mean just the fact that we all live and breath and we travel and we move around and things happen.  The costs generally go up for everyone so I’m not sure what you’re asking?
Mr. Lowell Knauer responded the fact that this Special Permit – if this Special Permit is granted, costs are going to incrementally increase because of that right?  There’s going to be some increase of cost.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated we don’t know that.  We really don’t.  The price of oil has gone down so road repair has gone down.

Mr. Robert Foley asked didn’t we at some point in the process for the other Special Permit or maybe with this, I know it was subdivisions, the Fire Department, the Ambulance Corps usually evaluate and make comments…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I think the speaker understands that.  He’s saying since this is a Special Permit and you get to look at it every three years, it is a little different than a regular site plan which you just approve and is approved forever.  Although we’ve never been asked the question and I don’t know…

Mr. Robert Foley asked are you also asking it because they’re tax exempt?

Mr. David Steinmetz stated it’s why it’s a type II action folks.  I don’t want to take the mike away from the gentleman but Mr. Klarl explained to you this is a type II.  I said it at the outset, this is a type II action under SEQRA and that’s why I reminded the board of that so the inquiry is wholly outside the jurisdiction of the board at this time.  There is no environmental review as a matter of New York State law.

Mr. John Klarl stated I don’t think they’re making the inquiry.  They’re responding to a question.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated I just want to make sure and remind the board, that’s exactly why the renewal of the Special Permit is deemed a type II action.

Mr. John Klarl stated with no change in circumstances.

Mr. Lowell Knauer stated I’m sorry, I just don’t understand what that means but…

Mr. John Klarl stated good question.

Mr. Lowell Knauer stated going forward, I think the board should take that into consideration going forward, the extra costs of infrastructure and things of that nature.

Mr. John Klarl stated and we do that with site plans.  We look at shopping centers, that kind of thing…

Mr. Lowell Knauer asked was that done in this case?  You say you do that at shopping centers, was that done in this case?

Mr. Steven Kessler responded originally, yes.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated it must have been done at the site plan.

Mr. Lowell Knauer stated I mean for the next three years, no?

Mr. John Klarl stated we look at it at the site plan.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated that’s outside the bounds of looking at…

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I think we need to move on.  I really do.  If you want to say something very specific and put it in the record then you might do that but we can’t sit here and go back-and-forth on this particular matter because it just is outside of what we can do right now.

Mr. John Klarl stated it’s a focused application tonight.  It’s whether to renew the Special Permit.

Mr. Lowell Knauer stated okay, thank you.

Mr. Thomas Correll asked okay, so you’re saying that the building is going to be about the same height as it is now?  Is Galloway Lane also going to get sewer, a new sewer system?  Because, right now I have a septic tank.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated nobody forces you to give up your septic tank.  You can keep it.

Mr. Thomas Correll stated I can keep it.  Okay.  The last thing, they’ve been very good neighbors.  Just occasionally they have parties that go late into the night and I’m right across from you guys so the drums and the chanting and all that stuff.  I hear that until late into the night when you guys do that.  Everybody has to have a party so that’s all I have to say.  So, thank you so much for your time…

Mr. Robert Foley asked can I ask in reference to the gentleman’s question of sewers, it’s an on-site sewer.  We had sewer plant or sewer connection?

Mr. Mike Preziosi responded no, that’s been changed.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated at the suggestion of the board the night that this was originally approved we were encouraged to pursue the construction of a sewer line and you know…

Mr. Robert Foley stated it’s a PSSD.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated it is not an PSSD.  It is a proposed sewer line connection directly to the sewer pump station into…

Mr. Robert Foley stated the house…

Mr. David Steinmetz stated there will be pumps on site that will allow the sewage flow to get to the next pump station to get to the Peekskill Sanitary plant.

Mr. Robert Foley stated that’s what I mean.  Is there any possibility of an adjoining property connecting…

Mr. David Steinmetz responded absolutely.  My client has been urged at its cost to build this system to be capable of picking up other folks along the way.

Mr. Robert Foley stated because one of the precepts of the old Sewer and Water  Acquisition Committee, as I brought up on the Kirquel project, where the line will go by a few houses that may need a connection that that could be a possibility if their line is close to where – it’s a complicated process but definitely…

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated yes, actually the Yeshiva has made application to the Town Board to create a sewer district which I’ve since called the Furnace Woods Sewer District.  It would primarily include the Yeshiva to start off with the ability to include upwards of 30 additional residential parcels along the proposed route which would include Galloway, Maple Hill Road and parts of Hill and Dale Road ultimately terminating by Benjamin Lane.  The 33 parcels, give or take, that are along that route were notified last month to attend a Town Board meeting which was held in January and the Town Board is now contemplating the creation of this sewer district and the expansion thereof so there would be the possibility – if you were not notified, you can definitely speak with me after the fact.  We can check where your parcel is relative to the proposed route and I can let you know if it’s a possibility to tie into the district in the future once it’s created.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated thank you.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I thought your point that you didn’t want to.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated he said he was happy with the septic.  Mr. David Steinmetz stated should you have any problems in the future you may have a sewer line you can connect.

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated you do not have to tie into the sewer district if it’s offered to your parcel.  You can stay on septic and if in the future it fails, it may be cheaper to tie into the sewer district than it is to replace the septic system but the ability may be there provided you’re along the route.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I do remember that 30 or 35 parcels along the way, way back.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is there anybody else who wishes to speak?  Are you going to speak again?


Mr. Joel Benedict stated I’m going to go back to the beds and the FISAP.  When we originally did this, many years ago, I have to go look through all my notes but it was mentioned that no we’re not just going to be able to go in there and count heads, we needed some kind of documentation and we did realize the problems using the beds and the FISAP.  Just like I say, comparative numbers because there’s no quantitative way to know how many students are enrolled in this school.  As far as individual taxes, there’s no way they can break down what the fire costs are, what the road costs are for this particular parcel, however, my understanding, correct me if I’m wrong, with the sewer district is that if you’re in that sewer district you are going to pay taxes towards that sewer district.

Mr. Robert Foley responded if you’re connected.

Mr. Joel Benedict stated when I read the county law it said that any adjacent parcels to that sewer line would be unless they opt out of the sewer district.

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated no, that’s incorrect.  Right now the initial sewer district is just going to encompass the Yeshiva parcel.  The second phase of the sewer district would be to expand the 33 different parcels along the route.  There would be initially tied in as out-of-district users so they just pay a tie-in cost and then depending on how the procedure is followed and the sewer district created we may offer it all at once or in stages as out-of-district users but you would not pay unless you’re tied into the sewer line.

Mr. Joel Benedict stated and my understanding is it’s a forced main?

Mr. Mike Preziosi responded right now it’s proposed as a forced main.

Mr. Joel Benedict stated as an individual home owner the hook up to that, you’re probably looking at a $10,000 to $15,000 cost.

Mr. Mike Preziosi responded yes, the infrastructure would be provided by the Yeshiva and paid for by the Yeshiva…

Mr. Joel Benedict stated no I’m talking about the individual for my house to the sewer…

Mr. Mike Preziosi responded yes, yes, the infrastructure in the town road will be paid for by the Yeshiva and funded solely by the Yeshiva.  Your connection as a home owner…

Mr. Joel Benedict asked if I were on this route, if I were on Galloway and I wanted to hook in I would have to pay for my house…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated he’s just about to tell you.

Mr. Mike Preziosi responded yes, the connection from the stub in the road to your foundation would be the responsibility of the home owner and I cannot give you a specific cost but your ballpark is fairly accurate.  Again, that still may be a cheaper alternative than outright replacing an existing failing septic system if you should have one.

Mr. Robert Foley stated it depends on how far your connection is…

Mr. Joel Benedict stated I’m well aware.

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated your ballpark is pretty close.

Mr. Joel Benedict stated obviously you’ve got some newcomers that don’t know.

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated your ballpark estimate was reasonable to say the least.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is there anyone else who wishes to speak?

Mr. Steven Kessler stated so David just a general reminder again about the garbage we’ve been, no pun intended, down this road before about way back when about the littering perhaps of students walking down the road.  If you could…
Mr. David Steinmetz stated certainly carry that back and make sure it gets addressed.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated please.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I guess then…

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated Madame Chair I move that we close the public hearing.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked do I move that we refer back?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded we have a Resolution.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked we do?

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated Madame Chair I move that we approve Resolution 5-16.

Seconded.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated just for the record, that would be for another three-year renewal of the Special Permit with all of the same conditions with respect to the inspections of the Fire Department and the Code Enforcement people.  One thing that you accelerated a little this year, so you will be required to come back a little earlier…

Mr. David Steinmetz stated February 2019.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated see you then.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated put that on my calendar.  Is that a Tuesday?

Mr. Robert Foley stated conditions two and three in the Resolution basically cover every concern as far as any compliance or violations as I read them.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated yes, and that’s why the past three years have been so quiet is in the sense that we inspect it and if there are no issues.  If there are issues you would be hearing about it in between the three years.

Mr. Robert Foley asked so it’s covered in condition two…

With all in favor saying "aye." 
Mr. David Steinmetz stated thank you all.  Have a good night.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated you too.


*



*



*
OLD BUSINESS:
PB 23-04  
a.  A letter dated January 18th, 2016 from Robert Palumberi Vice President of Facilities requesting the permission to build a single-story 3,000 square foot addition to the Power Plant for Hudson Valley Hospital to house a new boiler/chiller plant.
Mr. John Lopez stated introduced himself and stated with New York Presbyterian, Hudson Valley Hospital speaking on behalf of Robert Palumberi.  We’re currently operating with vintage sixties equipment.  Our three boilers are from the early sixties.  Our chiller plants are also from that timeframe with no replacement being done within this time frame to current.  All the equipment has been deemed at end-of-life and we also face many code compliant issues on the electrical infrastructure side.  With this new plant, this new 3,000 building would do for us is allow us to have three new boilers, two new chillers and allow us that the existing space would be used for electrical infrastructure upgrades which we sorely need on a hospital compliant issue and also on a life safety issue in the hospital.
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked can I ask you quickly; chiller?

Mr. John Lopez responded a chiller is what provides the conditioned air in the hospital.  All of our patient rooms receive chilled air conditioning in laments term.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated it’s air conditioning.

Mr. John Lopez responded right and we use chilled water for that instead of individual stand alone air conditioning units.

Mr. Robert Foley asked this will not create any noise you said it’s indoors?

Mr. John Lopez responded it will be an indoor building.  It’ll be 3,000 square feet, 18 foot ceilings in there to house the larger boilers that will be going in there and the old space will be repurposed for electrical infrastructure, all new switch gears and massive disconnect…

Mr. Robert Foley will the facility emit any noise outside?
Mr. John Lopez responded no there will be no noise.  There will be a new chimney stack for the new boiler that will be put in.  Our existing stack, again, is something that’s from the vintage sixties and it needs to be sorely replaced.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked is that trailer going anywhere that’s there currently?

Mr. John Lopez responded the medical records trailer will be moved yes.  It will be moved to our existing methadone area I believe will be the area that it’s going to.  The trailer that’s shown on the rendition needs to make way for the new building, that one right there.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked do you have a site plan for moving that?

Mr. John Lopez responded currently, no.  What they’re trying to do is with the medical records that are in there, they would like to either relocate that trailer over by the methadone trailer and/or, I think the more ideal thing is to just abandon the trailer.  It’s just record storage now so download everything electronically and get rid of that trailer.  That would be the ideal scenario.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated but if it does move, you’ll need a site plan amendment.

Mr. John Lopez stated absolutely.  Yes.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated very similar to what you’ve done today.  If you decide to move it near the methadone clinic you’d have to come back.

Mr. John Lopez responded exactly.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated but don’t move it first and then come for a site plan.

Mr. John Lopez stated no, absolutely. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated you’d be surprised.  We did discuss this at our work session and we are going to approve this.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated Madame Chair I move that we approve this application by motion.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. John Lopez stated thank you very much.  Have a good night.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated good night.
b.
A copy of the new Local Law which would be a Moratorium on certain uses under the Zoning Ordinance, said moratorium to expire on June 30th, 2016.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated should we talk now or, ok, I have just something quick to say.  I was the liaison to the Master Plan on behalf of the Planning Board, I’m not sure how much the public is generally aware of this but the Master Plan process recently concluded with the Town Board receiving a filing the Master Plan which we call Envision Cortlandt.
Mr. Chris Kehoe stated just along those lines, the Town Board is most likely going to have their official public hearing on March 15th.  You’ll get the referral sometime in the next couple of weeks for you to discuss it at your March meeting.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated so obviously that Master Plan outlines strategies for incorporating all our long term strategies but the big one was the sustainable development practices and guidelines for future growth.  It did a whole lot.  It set forth goals, policies and actions to help the town achieve their goals and vision to be more sustainable and also to be more environmentally resilient, economically vibrant and socially dynamic.  That’s kind of the easy part that you can read in the first couple of pages.  With respect to this Moratorium, because the plan proposed specific planning strategies including certain ones that had geographic applications including what we call the MOD (the medical oriented district) and the TOD (the transit oriented district) as well as the two others: the waterfront sustainability district and the Cortlandt Boulevard area.  Since those specific strategies were developed to help the town implement its sustainability framework and also to plan for the future, particularly the MOD which deals with medical-related uses especially near New York Presbyterian and Hudson Valley Hospital and the TOD deals with the areas half-mile around the Cortlandt Train Station.  Obviously the Cortlandt Boulevard area is the area around Route 6, Cortlandt Boulevard and also the WSD that runs along the Hudson River shoreline.  Since the Moratorium’s refer back to the Planning Board with the whatever revisions in the language I just wanted to just make it clear, I certainly support it.  I hate Moratoriums in general but under the circumstances, the town had specific plans and they should be encouraged to move forward with those plans and do whatever is necessary to address their new zoning if anything is going to be changed to support the MOD or the TOD or the WSD.  Certainly makes a logical sense to take a time out.  Since this is so limited and it’s so specific to those items that are set forth in the Master Plan I just wanted to state that it makes sense and I support it.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated thank you so much.  Is there anybody else who wants to say anything regarding this?

Mr. Robert Foley asked can I ask a question of Jim, and I did ask somewhat to Chris during the week.  I had served on the previous Master Plan so I appreciate all the work Jim and the Envision Cortlandt has done.  On the MOD, I’ve been asked a question or two by a resident who I thought, when I read this memo of November 24th from Chris to us about stakeholders and Chris I think clarified it with me.  I thought maybe the stakeholders included nearby residents but he said it was the members of the community and who else were the stakeholders?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded we are talking to the hospital and other large property owners in the area.  Generally, with respect to the MOD, which has to do with whether the Town Board wants to contemplate changing zoning to permit assisted living, nursing homes, a variety of uses around the hospital but it hasn’t gotten to the point where we have drafted any language or are moved to the point for public outreach.

Mr. Robert Foley asked so the general public or those contiguous property owners if they weren’t on the Master Plan Committee…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated they will have ample opportunity to speak.

Mr. Robert Foley asked they can look at it on the website I think?

Mr. Jim Creighton responded it’s on the website now.

Mr. Robert Foley stated part of it.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated no all of it’s there.

Mr. Robert Foley asked including what we were given.  We were given a color rendering on the MOD.  That isn’t on?

Mr. Jim Creighton responded no, but all of Envision Cortlandt, the Master Plan is on the website along with all the base studies, and reports and what not but the new stuff that they were talking about with regarding the MOD hasn’t gelled into a real proposal yet.  I guess that’s why there’s a Moratorium in place.

Mr. Robert Foley stated no, it’s a good concept.  I know it’s done elsewhere but I just wondered how much was public.  So, it’s on the website…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated the concept of a MOD is on the website.

Mr. Robert Foley stated okay, thank you.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated my feeling is if we want to discuss this at greater length we can do it at our work session. 

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated I move that we receive and file the Moratorium document.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 2-12     c. 
Letter dated January 25th from Casey Devlin of Toll Brothers submitting a correction to a revised plat for building lots 42 and 43 in the Valeria subdivision. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I just need to receive and file that.  Can I get a motion for that?

Mr. Robert Foley stated motion to receive and file.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked we have to approve it?

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked because there’s a change?

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we’re waiting for a motion to adjourn I think.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated we were wondering if we have to approve this.

Mr. Jim Creighton asked is this something to approve now or…

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we were told to receive and file it.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated but, I think we determined it is diminimus but they are filing a plat so Loretta has to sign the plat so we wanted it to be discussed.  If you want to approve it that’s okay.

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated there was a drafting error on the original plat which necessitated the change to the line, as Chris mentioned, it’s diminimus.  It’s less than a foot in either direction.  It’s really not a big deal.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I just didn’t know whether we had to approve it or whether it’s…
Mr. Chris Kehoe stated Loretta, after this meeting I’m going to ask you to sign the five sheets of the plat so if you want the board to approve that, it’s up to you.  We don’t think it’s necessary.

Mr. John Klarl stated you should.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated Madame Chair I move that we approve this diminimus change and that you can sign whatever it is that needs to be signed.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 


*



*



*
ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Jim Creighton stated Madame Chair, it’s 8:12 I move that we adjourn.


*



*



*
Next Meeting: TUESDAY, MARCH 1, 2016
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